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REGULAR BOARD MEETING AGENDA 
PUBLIC SESSION 

 

MEETING CANCELLED 
 

TUESDAY, MARCH 24, 2020 
7:00 p.m. 

A 
Board Room 

Sarnia Education Centre 
200 Wellington Street, Sarnia 

Page Reference 
 

1. Call to Order  
 
2. Approval of Agenda 
 
3. Declaration of Conflict of Interest 
 
4. Approval of the Minutes of February 25, 2020 Regular Board Meeting     3 
 
5. Business Arising from the Minutes 
 
6. Motions Emanating from the Regular Board Private Session 
 
7. Motion that the Actions of the Regular Board Private Session be the Action of the Board.  
 
8. Presentations: 
 
9. Delegations 
  
10. Questions from the Public 
 
 
11. Reports for Board Action 
 a) School Year Calendar 2020/2021     Superintendent Hazzard  8 
            Report B-20-26 
  Recommendation 
 "That the Board approve the 2020/2021 School Year Calendar  

and that this calendar be forwarded to the Ministry of Education 
for approval as required." 

 
12. Reports for Board Information 
 a) Indigenous Liaison Committee Report     Trustee Rising   10 
            Report B-20-27  
 
 b) Special Education Advisory Committee Report    Trustee Barnes   12 
            Report B-20-28 
 
 c) Student Senate Report       Student Trustee Bressette 
            Oral Report  
 
 d) Ontario Student Trusteesô Association Report    Student Trustees Bressette, Harris, Newcombe 
            Oral Report  
 
 e) Reporting Under the Public Salary Disclosure for 2019   Director Howitt    13 
            Report B-20-29 
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B 
 
                   Page Reference 
13. Correspondence 
 a) February 27, 2020 letter from the LKDSB Chair to the Minister of Education expressing concerns   26 
  regarding changes to the education system.   
 
14. New Business 
 
15. Trustee Questions 
 
16. Notices of Motion: 
  
17. Future Agenda Items 
 
18. Announcements 
 a) The next Regular Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 14, 2020 7:00 p.m. at the Chatham Education  
  Centre.   
 
 
19. Adjournment 
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Lambton Kent District School Board 
Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of February 25, 2020 held at the Sarnia Education Centre 

PRESENT: 
 

Trustees:  Chair Jane Bryce, Vice-Chair Randy Campbell, Greg Agar, Janet Barnes, Ruth 
Ann Dodman, Dave Douglas, Jack Fletcher, Brittany Jenkins, Lareina Rising 
and Derek Robertson  
 

Staff:  Director of Education John Howitt, Superintendent of Business Brian McKay 
Superintendents of Education Angie Barrese, Ben Hazzard, Mark Sherman and 
Public Relations Officer Heather Hughes 
 

Student Trustees: Aurora Bressette, Simon Harris (via teleconference) and Byren Newcombe 
 

Excused: Trustee Scott McKinlay  
 

Regrets: Superintendents of Education Gary Girardi, Helen Lane and Mary Mancini  
 

Recording Secretary: Trish Johnston, Executive Assistant and Communications Officer 
 

 
Call to Order: 

Chair Bryce called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.    
Chair Bryce read the Traditional Territorial Acknowledgement.  
 

#2020-43 
Approval of the Agenda 

Moved by Derek Robertson, seconded by Brittany Jenkins,  
 
 ñThat the Agenda for the Regular Board Meeting of February 25, 2020 be 

approved.ò 
CARRIED. 

Declaration of Conflict of 
Interest 
 

None 
 

#2020-44 
Approval of the Minutes 
Feb/11/2020 

Moved by Ruth Ann Dodman, seconded by Greg Agar,  
 
 ñThat the Board approve the Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of 

February 11, 2020.ò 
CARRIED. 

Business Arising 
 

None 

#2020-45 
Action of the Regular 
Board Private Session be 
the Action of the Board  

Moved by Randy Campbell, seconded by Lareina Rising,  
 
 ñThat the Action of the Board in Private Session be the Action of the 

Board.ò 
CARRIED. 

 
Presentations: None  

Delegations: None 

Questions from the Public  Chair Bryce referenced the sections in the LKDSB Procedural By-laws regarding 
Questions from the Public during Board Meetings.  

3.16  é.. persons or groups may pose questions to the Board in accordance 
with the following procedure: 

 a)  the questioner shall submit the question either orally or in writing to 
the Chair of the Board; 

b) the Chair or his/her designate shall answer the question if the 
information is immediately available or send a written reply following 
the meeting; and 

c) the questioner may ask a follow-up question for clarification. 
3.17 The Board may limit the number of questioners as it sees fit. 
 
Carol-Lee Halcovitch, ETFO representative, referred to letters that other public 
school boards had sent to the Minister and asked if they would hear a motion 
from the Board directing the Board to write a letter to the Minister to support 
public education.  
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Chair Bryce advised that on May 15, 2019 the LKDSB sent a letter to the Minister of 
Education with copies to the Premier, Deputy Minister of Education, the Ontario 
Public School Boardsô Association (OPSBA), the three local MPPs and the LKDSB 
Trustees.  She stated that the letter speaks about the impact the proposed funding 
cuts would have on the LKDSB, noting the impact on rural schools with small 
populations and larger urban schools.   The letter noted the need for all communities 
to have access to highspeed internet and the opportunities extracurricular activities 
provide for students.  The LKDSB has advocated for students and staff. 

Chair Bryce also shared that LKDSB Administration wrote to the Deputy Minister 
and provided information on the negative impacts the funding changes would 
have on the LKDSB.  The impact of the projected reduction in elementary 
staffing, secondary staffing and central staffing was shared and the concerns 
about secondary program.   
In response to Carol-Lee Halcovitchôs follow up question, it was confirmed that 
the LKDSB did not receive a letter of response.  
 
Debi Arseneau,  CUPE representative, asked if it was possible to make decisions 
about weather related school closures earlier in the morning.  Chair Bryce 
explained that decisions are made as early as possible based on weather and 
road conditions. Director Howitt advised that there are three types of 
cancellations ï cancellation of buses with schools remaining open, schools 
closed to students but open for staff and a system closure.  He indicated that the 
information needed to make informed decisions about bus cancelations and/or 
school closures is not usually available any earlier in the morning. Decisions are 
made as soon as all the information is available.  
 

Appointment of the 
Student Trustees for the 
2020/2021 School Year 
Report B-20-23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
#2020-46 
Election of Student 
Trustees for the 2020/ 
2021 School Year  
 
 
 

Director Howitt advised that the Student Senate met at Wallaceburg District 
Secondary School on February 24, 2020 and elected the three Student Trustees 
to serve on the Board for the 2020/2021 school year.  The election was 
conducted in accordance with the Boardôs Student Trustees and Student Senate 
policies, regulations and administrative procedures.  Candidates for the Student 
Trustee position submitted application packages.  Each candidate delivered a 
brief presentation to the Student Senate outlining their interest in the position and 
following the presentation had an opportunity to respond to questions from the 
committee members.   
Director Howitt announced that Aurora Bressette, from Lambton Central 
Collegiate & Vocational Institute, was acclaimed to the position of Indigenous 
Student Trustee.  He advised that William Locke from John McGregor Secondary 
School, and Lucia Schultz-Allison, from Northern Collegiate Institute & 
Vocational Institute, were elected to the position of Student Trustee.    
 
Moved by Lareina Rising, seconded by Ruth Ann Dodman,  
 
 ñThat the Board approve the election of Aurora Bressette, 

Indigenous Student Trustee and, William Locke and Lucia Schultz-
Allison Student Trustees, for the 2020/2021 school year.ò 

 
Director Howitt confirmed that the elections are conducted during a Student 
Senate Meeting with just the members of the Student Senate in the room. Chair 
Bryce congratulated Student Trustee Bressette for being acclaimed for the 
2020/2021 school year.   

CARRIED.  
 

#2020-47 
Tender Award ï GLSS 
Roof Restoration 
Report B-20-24 

Moved by Greg Agar, seconded by Jack Fletcher,  
 
 ñThat the Board award the tender to the successful bidder, Bullock & Sons 

Roofing for Great Lakes Secondary School Roof Restoration in roof areas 
E, E1 and F5.ò 
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Superintendent McKay reported on the tender opening for the roof restoration 
project at Great Lakes Secondary School (GLSS).  The project cost of 
$496,909.65 will be covered by the School Condition Improvement funds.  He 
explained that this is the first time the LKDSB is using this type of roofing 
technology.  It involves pouring a product into the roof membranes for about half 
the cost.  It will be used on the north west section of the building.  Superintendent 
McKay confirmed that the LKDSB is not the first company to use this product.  
The company has experience with the new technology.  Superintendent McKay 
explained the components of the design fees and confirmed that an Architect 
would be on site during the project.  

CARRIED. 
 

Student Senate Report Student Trustee Bressette reported on the Student Senate Meeting held on 
February 24, 2020.  In addition to the Student Trustee elections, Student 
Senators  discussed plans for sharing information regarding the School Climate 
Survey and mental health supports.  The project is coming along well.  The 
members of the Student Senate received booklets on mental health to share with 
their Principals.  The next meeting is on March 9, 2020 to talk about the project 
further.  
 

Director of Educationôs 
Entry Plan 
 
 

Director Howitt explained that his Entry Plan began in August 2019.  He outlined 
his Entry Plan goals: understand the LKDSB context through visits, questioning 
and listening to the voices of its community; learn about LKDSB processes and 
structures; establish rapport and trust; understand strategic directions and what 
they look like in action; become aware of current challenges; model open, 
transparent and candid conversation; familiarize staff and community with who 
he is and how he leads; and determine expectations for him as Director of 
Education. 
He shared the guiding questions he asked of the individuals/groups he met with.  
He met with Trustees, Student Trustees, Superintendents, Managers, 
Supervisors, the Four First Nation Chiefs and/or Education Officers, local 
Members of Provincial Parliament, Mayor and Chief Administrative Officers of 
Sarnia and the Municipality of Chatham-Kent, local Union Presidents, Principals 
and Vice-Principals.  He also sent an email out to all staff inviting feedback and 
visited all LKDSB schools and Adult Learning Centres.  
Director Howitt summarized the information he received through his 
consultations and grouped it into themes:  
Å Student Focused 
Å Staff 
Å Innovative 
Å First Nation awareness/respect/focus/initiatives 
Å Community  
Å Governance  
Å Inclusive 

He expanded on his findings under each theme.   
He noted that everyone is focused on students, regardless of their role in the 
LKDSB. 
 
Director Howitt summarized the challenges he heard into themes:  
Å Accommodations & Enrolment  
Å Meeting student needs 

Å Indigenous / Exceptional Pupils / High needs  
Å All learners 

Å Financial pressures 
Å North / South 
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Å Succession Planning 
He expanded on his findings under each theme.  
He commented that the north south issue is not evident in the Board Offices or 
during Board Meetings.  Trustees and Senior Administration focus on all 
students.  He noted that the divide is more evident further out from the Board 
Offices.  Some practices date back to pre-amalgamation and may need to be 
reconsidered.   
 
He outlined the priorities identified: 
Å Reduce excess space 
Å Retain students and reverse declining enrolment  
Å Focus on students 
Å Innovate 
Å Relationships / Morale 

Å First Nation 
Å Staff 
Å Community 

 
Director Howitt commented on what he learned were the expectations of him as 
Director of Education: 
Å Celebrate the good work of the LKDSB 
Å Open door / Accessible  
Å Innovate & solution based 
Å Stay attuned to Provincial trends 
Å Open communication and be visible  
Å Focus on learning / academics 
Å Honesty 

 
Director Howitt shared his reflections: 
Å Extreme pride 
Å Welcoming 
Å Giving back is a norm 
Å Learning is visible - student and staff 
Å We will need to be intentional in addressing the north/south issues 
Å Diversity is an area we need to learn and understand better 
Å Partnerships are working 
Å Very strong senior team and Directorôs office staff who champion our 

work and are passionate about our students 
Å ñYou are going to love it hereéò ï and I do!  

He noted that there is a narrow definition of diversity and inclusion that needs to 
be expanded and provided an example.   
 
Director Howitt outlined next steps which include communicating back to the 
community, developing the LKDSB Strategic Plan (priorities and developing and 
implementing operational goals) and monitoring the success towards the 
operational goals.  He shared that the LKDSB Vision was clear and evident 
everywhere and that everyone was living the LKDSB Mission.  He saw evidence 
of adults supporting students.  
 
In response to Student Trustee Newcombeôs question about Classrooms of the 
Future, Director Howitt explained that implementation started two years ago, and 
four secondary schools have been equipped.  These are collaborative spaces 
arranged in small group learning areas with access to technology.  Plans are in 
place to expand to five more secondary schools.  
In response to Student Trustee Newcombeôs question about the time frame for 
eliminating the north and south divide, Director Howitt advised that the first step 
was to identify it and name it and start working towards addressing.  Discussions 
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have started at the Senior table.  Staff need to question if it is necessary to still 
have representatives from the north and south or to maintain the wording in all 
situations.  The two Board Offices contribute to the problem but building an office 
in a central spot or relocating to a centrally located school is not an option.    
 
Trustee Robertson thanked Director Howitt for his presentation and noted it was 
helpful for first term Trustees.  He commented on the north south piece and 
diversity and suggested that examples be provided to Trustees at the Strategic 
Planning session to help guide discussions.  
 
Chair Bryce commented that Trustees are elected from different regions of the 
district and Student Trustees are elected from areas/regions of the district 
(north/south) to ensure fair student representation of the district. 
 
Trustees thanked Director Howitt for his Entry Plan Report.   
 

Financial Expenditures 
2019/2020 School Year to 
November 30, 2019  
 

Superintendent McKay presented the summary of the financial expenditures for 
the period September 1 to November 30, 2019.  For this reporting period the 
expenditure categories are tracking well against the budget with any identified 
variances due to timing differences in spending.  He noted that last year the snow 
removal account was over budget and this year it is the grass cutting account.  
Superintendent McKay noted that school generated funds are showing on the 
financial report for the first time.   
 

Trustee Question  
 
 
#2020-48 
Board to send another 
letter to the Minister re 
concerns with funding 
changes  
 

Trustee Robertson referred to the question from the public regarding the LKDSB 
letter to the Minister and the lack of a response.   
 
Move by Derek Robertson, seconded by Jack Fletcher,  
 
 ñThat the LKDSB send a similar piece of correspondence to the Minister of 

Education that expresses the LKDSB concerns in a manner similar to the 
May 19, 2019 correspondence and ask for a response.ò  

 
CARRIED  

 
Announcements  Trustee Fletcher announced that the OPSBA documents Teacher Supply and 

Demand Report and Education Labour Relations and Human Resources 
Symposium April 2020 would be shared with Trustees via email.  He advised that 
he would be providing an electronic report as well on the OPSBA Board of 
Directors Meeting.    
Trustee Fletcher reminded Trustees of the OPSBA Regional Meeting scheduled 
for March 28, 2020.  The LKDSB is hosting Trustees from Avon Maitland, 
Bluewater, Greater Essex County and Thames Valley District School Boards as 
well as the John McGivney Childrenôs School Authority.  The meeting will be held 
at Tecumseh Pubic School in Chatham.  He encouraged Trustees and Student 
Trustees to attend.  
 
The next Regular Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 24, 2020,  
7:00 p.m. at the Sarnia Education Centre.   
 
The Trustee Strategic Planning session is scheduled for March 6, 2020 
beginning at 8:30 am.   Director Howitt advised that information would be sent 
to Trustees to review prior to the event as well as a copy of the Directorôs Entry 
Plan.   
 

Adjournment 
8:12 p.m. 

There being no further business of the Board, Chair Bryce declared the 
Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m. 
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BOARD REPORT        REPORT NO: B-20-26 
REGULAR BOARD, PUBLIC SESSION 
 
Memorandum To: John Howitt, Director of Education 
 
FROM: Ben Hazzard, Superintendent of Student Achievement Elementary 
 
Date:   March 24, 2020 
 
Subject:  2020/2021 School Year Calendar 
 

 
Background: 
Regulation 304, School Year Calendar, Professional Activity Days outlines the requirements for the 
preparation and submission of school year calendars to the Ministry of Education.  For 2020-2021, 
the school year shall include a minimum of 194 school days of which three days must be designated 
as professional activity (PA) days devoted to provincial education priorities.   These priorities are 
reflected through the criteria and topics contained in Policy/Program Memorandum No 151.  Boards 
may designate up to four additional days as PA days.  A board may also designate up to ten 
instructional days as examination days.   
 
Proposal: 
After discussion with our coterminous school board, unions, administrators and Parent Involvement 
Committee, a regular school calendar is being proposed for the 2020-2021 school year.  The 
following charts outline the possible organization of this calendar.   
 
Statutory/School Board Designated Holidays: 

September 7, 2020     Labour Day 
October 12, 2020     Thanksgiving Day Holiday 
December 21 to January 1, 2021   Christmas Break 
February 15, 2021     Family Day 
March 15 ï 19, 2021    March Break 
April 2, 2021      Good Friday 
April 5, 2021      Easter Monday 
May 24, 2021      Victoria Day 
 

P.A. Days: 
Thursday, September 3, 2020 
Friday, September 4, 2020 
Friday, October 9, 2020 
Friday, November 20, 2020 
Wednesday, February 3, 2021 
Friday, June 4, 2021 
Wednesday, June 30, 2021 
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2020/021 School Year Calendar       Report B-20-26 
           Page 2 
 
Secondary Exam Days: 

Wednesday, January 27 ï Tuesday, February 2, 2021 
Wednesday, June 23 ï Tuesday, June 29, 2021 
 

EQAO Dates: 
 Grade 3 & 6 Assessments    May 25 to June 7, 2021 
 Grade 9 Math -  1st Semester    January 11 to January 22, 2021 
 Grade 9 Math - 2nd Semester   June 3 to June 16, 2021 
 OSSLT      April 8, 2021 
 
 
Recommendation: 
"That the Board approve the 2020/2021 School Year Calendar and that this calendar be 
forwarded to the Ministry of Education for approval as required." 
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BOARD REPORT                   REPORT NO: B-20-27 
REGULAR BOARD, PUBLIC SESSION 
 
FROM: Lareina Rising, Trustee  
 
DATE: March 24, 2020  
 
SUBJECT: Indigenous Liaison Committee Report 
  
The February 19, 2020 meeting of the Indigenous Liaison Committee (ILC) was held at EelȌnaap®ewi 
Lahkéewiit with Trustee Jane Bryce chairing the meeting. 
The Record of Action from the November 27, 2019 meeting was reviewed by members of the committee 
and approved.  The January 22, 2020 meeting was cancelled. 
 
Reports from the First Nation Communities were received: 
Kettle and Stony Point First Nation: Cathy Hampshire explained the new mentoring program for 
grade 7 and 8 youths who participated in the deer cull last Fall. She also spoke about the community 
interest and efforts regarding the revitalization of Ojibwe and has requested input from Superintendent 
Lane regarding the strengths and setback in providing Indigenous language programs. A report will be 
forthcoming in March. Several teachers from Hillside Elementary School will be attending the Native 
Language Conference in Sault St. Marie in March. Cathy also noted that preparations are being made 
for renewal of the Education Service Agreement which expires this August. 
 
Aamjiwnaang First Nation: Vicki Ware announced that an administrative assistant was hired to 
monitor projects and perform administrative duties. Vicki also shared that she has purchased services 
of a LKDSB teacher and educational assistant to provide additional supports for students with needs. 
Plans are in place to create a sensory room for Kindergarten students and therapy rooms for 
Occupational and Physiotherapists at their school. She also shared that two youths would attend the 
February Forum Leadership conference and two youths would attend the Indspire Awards. Students 
were provided with the opportunity to witness court proceedings in the Governance Building. Vicki noted 
with gratitude the support and aide provided by Sir John Moore Community School with helping 
students needing hearing and vision assessments. 
 
EelȌnaap®ewi Lahk®ewiit (Delaware Nation): Jolene Whiteye discussed the activities being held on 
strike and PA Days, the annual schoolhouse hockey tournament in Six Nations, and the after-school 
programs including Language Bingo. She also shared about the Days of Immersion Language 
instruction beginning in Kindergarten and encouraged community engagement. Jolene explained the 
origin of Jordanôs Principle and the services that the navigator provides. 
 
Indigenous Lead Minogiizhgad noted that the four First Nation communities are in the process of 
reviewing the Terms of Reference and inquired about an update being available at the next meeting. 
He also noted that the ongoing labour disruptions are having an impact on the Board Action Plan and 
limiting progress this year. Language items and the IDC course are being impacted as well as cultural 
events such as powwows. Minogiizhgad mentioned the expanded role of the LKDSB Indigenous 
Education Worker to support students. A question arose about the availability of The Den for students 
at GLSS. Superintendent Lane provided hours of operation and would investigate the matter.  
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Indigenous Liaison Committee Report      Report B-20-27 
            Page 2 
 
Minogiizhgad noted the success of a visually impaired student with Ojibwe due to the use of Braille and 
other resources that the teacher has creatively provided. 
Superintendent Helen Lane announced the purchase of two National Geographic Indigenous Peoples 
of Canada floor maps and activities which the Indigenous Team members will use with classes 
across the District. A reminder that input from the four First Nation representatives is welcomed in 
writing by March 31, 2020 for consideration in this yearôs administrative staffing process. As job action 
continues, the administration of EQAO and the OSSLT assessments are being impacted. She has 
also requested that a small committee be formed to review the current Memorandum of 
Understanding for Data Sharing. Cathy Hampshire and Vicki Ware have offered to be representatives 
on the Data Sharing Review Committee. 
 
Administrators from Naahii Ridge Elementary School, Ridgetown District High School, A.A. Wright, 
Sir John Moore Community School, Lambton Kent Composite School delivered their reports. 
 
The four First Nation representatives acknowledged the long work hours administrators have and 
they appreciate learning about all school activities. Discussion occurred about the possibility of 
making changes to the meeting format. There is a request for more in-depth discussion around issues 
of concern at the meeting with the four First Nation representatives. Superintendent Lane accepted 
an invitation to attend the meeting with the Four First Nation Representatives prior to the ILC 
meetings. 
 
A request was also brought forward to invite teaching staff from the four First Nations for equity and 
inclusion training or the sharing of resources about such topics about transgender or LGBTQ. 
 
The next ILC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 22, 2020 at Kettle and Stony Point First 
Nation at 6 p.m. 
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REPORT TO THE BOARD      REPORT NO: B-20-28 
REGULAR BOARD, PUBLIC SESSION 
 
FROM: Janet Barnes, Trustee and Vice-Chair of the Special Education  

Advisory Committee 
 
DATE: February 21, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: SPECIAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SEAC) MEETING SUMMARY 

 
The Special Education Advisory Committee of the Lambton Kent District School Board met on 
February 20, 2020 at The Baldoon Clubhouse, Wallaceburg. Following is a report of the activities of 
the meeting: 
 
Business Arising from the Minutes 
There was no business arising from the Minutes. 
 
April Special Education Advisory Committee Meeting 
Superintendent Barrese shared information with the membership about an opportunity to hear Dr. 
Karen Gordon speak at a meeting on April 30, 2020. It was decided to change the April 16, 2020 
SEAC Meeting to April 30, 2020 and the members will attend that presentation in April. 
 
Presentation 
John Hagens, the Executive Director of Community Living Sarnia/Lambton, provided a brief history 
and overview of the programs and services they offer to their many clients. 
 
Presentation 
Dale Brown, Direct Support Professional with Community Living Wallaceburg, shared details of the 
success theyôre having with their employment program. 
 
Presentation 
Julia MacKellar, Executive Director of the Learning Disabilities Association of Chatham-Kent, made a 
presentation regarding the impact of learning disabilities, and the programs and services they offer to 
individuals and families affected. 
 
Special Education Plan Items to Be Reviewed in February 
The System Coordinator of Special Education ï Multidisciplinary Teams, provided details about the 
items that were reviewed by the Special Education Team for February and informed the membership 
about amendments that were made. 
 
Correspondence 
A letter from the Windsor-Essex Catholic District School Board, dated December 11, 2019, regarding 
increased class sizes and mandatory online e-learning courses was submitted to SEAC. No action 
was taken. 
 
Next Meeting 
Thursday, March 26, 2020, The Baldoon Clubhouse, Wallaceburg, 6:00 p.m. 
Rose Gallaway, SEAC Chair 
  



 

13 | P a g e  

 

      REPORT NO: B-20-29 
 
REGULAR BOARD, PUBLIC SESSION 
 
Report To Board 
 
FROM: John Howitt, Director of Education 
 
DATE: March 24, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Reporting Under the Public Sector Salary Disclosure Act for the 
 2019 Year. 
 
  
Each year, since the Public Sector Salary Disclosure Act was passed in 1996, the Ontario Government 
has published a compendium on public sector employees who were paid a salary of $100,000 or more. 
Organizations that receive public funding from the Province of Ontario are required to disclose the 
names, positions, salaries and taxable benefits of these employees.  The salary required to be made 
public under the Act reflects the amount to be reported to Canada Revenue Agency on the employerôs 
T-4 slip for the employee.  The T-4 amounts may include components that relate to a prior year and 
may exceed the employeeôs annual rate of salary. The taxable benefits listed on the report are the 
amount shown on the T-4 slip as prepared for the Canada Revenue Agency.   
 
The Act covers city and other local governments, universities and colleges, school boards, hospitals, 
and Crown agencies. It also applies to the Provincial Government ministries and members of the 
Assembly. Other non-profit organizations that receive a large share of their funding from the provincial 
government are covered as well.  
 
Attached is the Record of Employeesô 2019 Salaries and Benefits for the Lambton Kent District School 
Board filed in accordance with the Public Sector Salary Disclosure Act. 
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